
Friday June 14th 2019 
 
Athletic Facility Updates:    
 

 I know many of you were wondering when the turf project will start, Weather permitting, the 
removal of the sod at Memorial Stadium will start on June 24.    

 

 Our original completion date was August 17, but the wet weather may push us back a week.  I 
will keep everyone updated through our website and Facebook page.  

 

 I would like to personally thank Leroy Wertz for providing the district and general contractor the 
test soil borings that were needed.  Mr. Wertz donated his time at a savings to the project close 
to $5,000.00.  We are finalizing other in-kind-donations and appreciate the willingness of every 
individual or company that takes the extra step to make our facilities better for our student-
athletes.  

 

 When the construction starts on Monday, June 24, the stadium track will be closed until the 
completion of the turf project. 

 

 Deb Martin and Charlene Moyer have done a great job initiating the fund raising campaign to 
complete a transformation of Chippewa Athletic Facilities.  On behalf of the school board and 
myself, we truly appreciate all your time effort to make Chippewa Athletic Facilities Plan a 
reality.   

 

 Information regarding the sponsorship and naming rights will be released shortly.  I want to 
thank all the fantastic people that have given their time, money and effort to get the Facility 
Project moving in a positive direction and the stadium will be the first of several upgrades to our 
athletic facilities.   

 
Superintendent, Todd Osborn 
 


